
OFFICIAL PROCEEDING OF THE MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN TAKEN AT A SPECIAL MEETING 
HELD ON MAY 2, 2017 AT 6:00 P.M. AT THE ARNAUDVILLE MEETING ROOM LOCATED AT 107 RUE DE 
JAUSIERS, ARNAUDVILLE, LA 
 
RE:  Floating Dock 
 
Present:  Mayor, Kathy M. Richard 
Aldermen:  Annette Guidry, Jamie Huval, Todd Meche, Louis Stelly, Jr., Suzanne Stelly 
Town Clerk:  Dolores R. Quebedeaux 
Town Attorney:  Katie Ryan (Absent) 
Town Engineer:  Kenny Boagni 
 
Called to Order—Mayor Richard 
Pray—Suzanne Stelly 
Pledge—All 
 
Mayor Richard stated at the last Regular Town Meeting it was said that a Special Meeting was going to 
take place to perhaps finalize this topic.  
Kenny Boagni stated that the proposed road was abandoned in 2003 and retained a 50’ easement to 
access utilities.   Patti Holland stated that Myran’s has 25’ and the tax office has 25’.  Patti stated that 
she flagged the property and that they are 50’ away from the easement.  Todd Meche said that the 
bottom line is that the town does not own the property and land would have to be leased.  He feels that 
the town should not lease anything because the town cannot keep up with what they have.  Todd stated 
that they would have the liability to maintain this dock.  Jamie said when the agreement was talked 
about; the town would have to own the property in order to allow the floating dock.  Todd Meche made 
a motion that the town does not apply for this grant or anyone else apply on behalf of the Town of 
Arnaudville seconded by Jamie Huval, Roll Call: Annette Bramlett, abstain, Todd Meche, yea, Jamie 
Huval, yea, Louis Stelly, yea, Suzanne Stelly, no.   
Jamie Huval motioned to open the meeting to the public seconded by Suzanne Stelly, unanimously 
carried. 
Mayor Richard asked Patti if the parish could take over this project and perhaps talk to Guy Cormier.   
Todd Meche stated that if the parish takes over the project the town should not have to sign anything.   
Willie Wyble said that he wanted to refresh everyone on what was said at a meeting, there was no valid 
document for the Town of Arnaudville involving the grant people.  He was told that he was spreading 
misleading information, he asked why is it so important to have this document done tonight he said 
second of all the document that was signed should be between Teche Project and the parish.  Willie 
feels the town should apply for their grant just like pack and paddle; it should also be done for 
motorized boats as well to make this fair for everyone.   
Todd Meche motioned to close the meeting to the public and adjourn seconded by Annette Bramlett 
and Jamie Huval, unanimously carried. 
Attest 
 
 
_______________________________________       __________________________________ 
           Town Clerk, Dolores R. Quebedeaux                               Mayor, Kathy M. Richard 
 
 
 



 


